

Hi everyone, last Thursday my GP informed after a sound scan, that I had a 6cm tumour in my bladder. It was bleeding profusely and I was bleeding clots (some of the clots were quite large) every time I urinated. She arranged an appointment with a Urologist for me the next day. The Urologist stated he was very concerned and wanted to arrange surgery to be done asap (the next ten days).

Their concern was that it could soon rupture and cause more severe bleeding that would require emergency surgery, which could result in me losing my bladder. They gave me forms to sign there and then to arrange the surgery to remove the tumour as best they can and if necessary then arrange chemo and radiation therapy if it had penetrated the deep into the wall of the bladder.

This delay in diagnosis and prognosis was my fault but in reality turns out to be a blessing as had I done it a year sooner I would have gone with the surgery but not the chemo and radiation as I had seen enough of the damage and debilitation that form of treatment can do to a person, and then not knowing what to follow it up with.

I advised the urologist that I would have to discuss treatment options with my family before I made any decisions and they arranged for me to do a CT scan, which I did not proceed with as I had the diagnosis I was seeking. During this interview, I had with me a good friend who is a retired nurse (very handy) to monitor the interview and advise me on what she thought. She told me their concern was genuine. I had made friends with Chris Savage on Facebook about a year ago or so but was not aware of his treatment protocols until just recently (had not paid much attention to them at first). When I obtained my diagnosis, I contacted him and asked if his treatment protocols could assist me, to which he replied yes they could. I asked him if I had the operation would they still work, he said yes, and said it was not necessary to operate either and I was aware of the risks as advised by the doctor but that it was my decision. I must say here that at on time did Chris try to influence my decision other than to ensure me his method could help. My GP was aware that I was not one for conventional treatment so an alternate treatment would always be what I was seeking. In this respect, she gave me a link to a dietician to assist with my condition and said that it had worked with some people.

So when I got home I contacted Chris and after my discussions with him ordered the magnesium and dsmo to be delivered asap. I also ordered a bio-mat as I saw this a the best treatment option as well as a change in diet which I have also implemented. I had magnesium oil at home so started using it along with a few drops of dsmo which I also had in my fridge that a friend had bought along to treat my good friend Pete who was dying of cancer 21/2 years ago but never tried it and we were unaware how to use it thinking It could cause death if no used correctly. So I started by using what I had on had and applying the magnesium oil on my body three times a day and taking 5ml of oil with five drops of dsmo (I only had enough for three times, once a day in the morning) until my supplies arrived. Even with such small amounts I noticed an immediate reduction in bleeding and blood clots which surprised me. I am out of time this morning and will follow up with my progress on Monday. I can say that now there is very little blood in my urine and it is lessening every day.







Helen Dee Brilliant! Thank you so much for sharing! Like · Reply · 3 mins